Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Virtual Meeting held on 10th November 2020.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors, B Ayton, G Robinson, P Hayward, P Blagg, S Fielding and District Councillor Pressley.
M Welch (Clerk) 

There was one member of the public.
John Krawczyk attended to discuss the Section 106 agreement and to update councillors.  Social media will be used to set up a sporting group.  Councillors will keep in touch with John for updates.  he was thanked for attending the meeting and giving us an update.
93/20 Apologies for absence	
There were no apologies.
94/20 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Pressley RDS and Councillor Fielding Planning.
95/20 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 13th October
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th October, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were amended as there were two minutes number 85 and bout was amended to read about, they were then confirmed as a true record and will be signed by the Chairman.

96/20 Matters Arising 
a) Vacancies
Councillor MacDonald has resigned since the last meeting, vacancies will be advertised in the newsletter.
b) Station Car Park – Councillor Pressley reported that they are still waiting for Luke to come back to them.
c) Cricket ground – This has already been discussed.
d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – The clerk has received an email from a resident selling their property asking about RMG.  Councillor Pressley has an email from RMG who still exist with details that can be passed on to residents and will forward this to the clerk. Nothing further has been heard about the details of the contract that were requested.
e) CIL- Defibrillator/Clock/Telephone Box – The Chairman will try to get the box into the post office before it changes hands on Friday.  Councillors agreed to get the clock sorted Councillor Ayton proposed the clerk ask for the quote to be updated, seconded by Councillor Fielding and all agreed.  The defibrillator was also discussed Councillor Blagg thought there was a company on the triangle making them and will pass details on to the clerk.
f) Handyman/Timetable for litter picking – details had been circulated and were discussed.  Councillor Hauxwell has drafted a new work schedule taking account of the new areas and proposed changes to bins this was presented to the Parish Council and will be circulated.  Councillors agreed to renew his six-month contract.  The clerk was asked to request an up to date list of his duties as they are, what areas on what days.
[bookmark: _Hlk46265581]g) Litter Bins – the bins were discussed again and the clerk was asked to chase up with Susan Macdonald about the replacing of the bin removed for work to take place.  A list of bins had been circulated to councillors.  It was suggested we get rid of the red bins Bassetlaw no longer have them.  The clerk was asked to ask Bassetlaw if they would help remove them as they get overfilled and councillors will make sure there are plenty of bins around.
[bookmark: _Hlk53518892]h) Neighbourhood Plan – The leaflet will be in the newsletter.
i) Telephone Box - Quotes have been requested from two companies, one is unable to do the work the other has not replied yet, the clerk was asked to chase this up.
j) Website – The Chairman had looked at the Hugo Fox site and checked on other parish council sites.  Councillors agreed to update our site and for the Chairman to have access to this.
k) Planting of Tubs – Tubs have been planted.  County Councillor Fielding reported that following a complaint from a member of the public of bricks left on the highway verge, this has now been reported to the District Manager as permissions should have been obtained for them on the roadside.  Councillors need to look at how far up the village they are going to have planters.  The clerk was asked to get the handyman to remove the bricks.
l) Grass Cutting Contract – SWHL have quoted £440 a month or £5280 for the year, Councillor Robinson proposed this be accepted, seconded by Councillor Ayton and all agreed.
97/20	New Business 
There was no new business,

98/20	Planning
a) New Applications
There were no new applications.
b) Decisions 

There were no new decisions.

99/20 Reports from County and District Councillors
County Councillor Fielding reported that during the recent speed check four tickets had been issued.  Councillors reported that they had been checking the speed going out of the village and not coming in.
There has been a meeting with Shireoaks Social Club and a meeting is being arranged with Graham Smith next week.  There is money from DEFRA and the Environment Agency will be in the village and will be meeting with the County Council to move this forward.
The surface water issues raised have been passed to Severn Trent and they have been reminded.  
Councillor Pressley reported that it is the planning meeting tomorrow for 2 Shireoaks Road who have changed a number of issues raised and he reported that he will now support the application.  We have heard nothing regarding RDS.  Section 106 monies from planning on The Common will go to the Woodland Trust,
The planning reform consultation is on the website along with the District Council’s response it will change the way that planning is looked at.
100/20 Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 30.10.20
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	14438.30

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	21049.19

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	B Legion
	
	
	30.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	30.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	491.00

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	97.20

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	323.20

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	420.00

	
	
	G Robinson
	
	
	21.35

	
	
	SLCC
	
	
	45.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	1397.75

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	1427.75

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	13010.55

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	19621.44

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	2264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	17357.12

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	



		
	
	
	
	


c) Signatories – Nothing further has been heard, we will need further signatories.




101/20 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding
Shireoaks Common and Shireoaks Road – Residents have brought this to the attention of Councillor Robinson as on the bend with speeding traffic it is very dangerous and residents want to know when it will be put right.  It is thought the drain on the Common was damaged during the installation of electric cable, this has been reported to Highways.
102/20 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
103/20	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor Robinson asked for thanks to be sent to Mrs MacDonald for her service to the Parish Council.
104/20	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 8th December 2020
The meeting closed at 21.30
